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Pendine Community Council Meeting
Wednesday 13th December 2023
Llanmiloe Resource Centre
	1
	Welcome, Apologies and Introductions :
Present: Andrew Shaw (Chair);  Sara Bruce-Goodwin; Steve Rundle;
Emily Bevan-Jones(Clerk).

Apologies: Hayley Thomas
7 members of the public present


	

	2
	Declarations of Personal Interest:
Paul Bowring (Proprietor of the Springwell)

	

	3
	To sign as correct minutes of previous meeting:
Minutes of meeting held on 13th  December 2023 were signed as correct.


	ALL

	4
	Council Finance Report:
The Clerk ran through the financial report prepared to give a detailed picture of the current position of all accounts. £25,000 was transferred from the Current account to the Business reserve account to accrue a better rate of intrerest. Payments to be authorised from the current account were not approved, this was due to the fact the council asked for further clarification as to what the invoice issued by the MOD relates to, the Clerk will contact the MOD and ask for a detailed information in regard to the invoice before this payment is approved. Payments to be authorised from the Business reserve 1 (Motorhome park account) were approved. SBG asked for the Defibrilator and cabinet item to be removed from the predicted payments on Business reserve 1 due to the council not anticipating making this purchase.
The Clerk ran through the details of a “backpay” due to herself in line with the NALC document – Local government services pay agreement. The calculation showed that £550 was due to the Clerk for the 4 months that she has worked for the council. This was unaminously agreed by the council.

Further to this matter, the Clerks hourly rate was discussed. At present the Clerks rate of £12 per hour falls below the recommend range stipulated by the agreement between NALC and the SLCC at spinal point 4. The recommend range is between spinal point 7-12. The council unaminously agreed that going forward the Clerks hourly rate will sit at spinal point 12 which equates to £13.73 per hour from November 2023 and any annual increase will be based on this grade going forward.
	Clerk
All

All

	5
	Planning matters.
Qinetiq:
Qinetiq have instructed Tetra Tech to prepare a pre planning consultation in relation to the installation of solar panels and associated infrastructure across the MOD site in Pendine. AS discussed the fact that he believed this would not impact the community of Pendine or Llanmiloe due to the proposed site being well within the MOD site. The MOD have requested the consultion be displayed in the community for resident to view, at present we have no such venue to display the consultation, however, it was suggested that the council request the MOD hold a public meeting to enable resident to express their views on the matter. It was suggested that possible venues for this meeting may be Caban or the Museum. The Clerk will suggest the possibility of a meeting to the MOD contact. There were no objections to this proposal.
Spingwell:

Paul Bowring (propieter of the Springwell) left the room. A planning application has been submitted by PB to construct a bar extension to the front of the property, an extension to the terrace and errection of a steel frame retractable pergola. This proposal was met with positivity from the council and the members of the public in attendance. There were no objections. The planning application is live and for anyone wishing to comment on the application they can do so by using this link Documents for reference PL/06846: Public Access (msappproxy.net).Discussions on this matter ended and PB returned to the room.


	Chair
Chair

	6

	Motorhome park update:
The contractor has now completed works he was instructed to carry out. There are a few small jobs to complete in relation to additional signage and lighting and placement of fire fighting equipment. A contract with Cwm needs to be set up for the waste collections and bin rental. Paticulars need to be discussed with Pitch up in relation to managing bookings for the site and set up. The license for the park has still not been issued despite it being submitted for a number of weeks now, the council require this to be issued before the site can be opertational, the Clerk was instructed to chase the application and question the delay. The intention is to have the site operational and available for bookings by January 2024. Marketing was discussed and the intention of a early grass cut in May to ensure the site is presentable. The council discussed the possibility of a sub meeting to discuss the remaining items to get the site operational promptly. The Clerk is going to investigate the threshold for small business relief and the councils eligibility.
The Clerk has set up a new  energy contract with Valda Energy for the site. The supply was out of contract with SSE and charges were on a variable rate which was not cost effective. The quote from Valda Energy was prefreble to the quote received from SSE and based on the estimated usage of Kilowatt hours per annum made a significant saving in energy costs.


	PCC

Clerk

	7
	Christmas event feedback:
Although the weather was against us, the Chair thanked everyone involved including Counillors, voulenteers, attendees, those who dontated and Pastor Haydn for making the event a success. The council have received excellent feedback regarding the event and hope to make this an annual occurrence, all feedback was welcomed to ensure the council can improve on execution of the event going forward. There were some selection boxes left over from the event and the council is gifting 27 to Llanmiloe playgroup and 21 to LCA to be distributed on the Santa’s sleigh run they have planned.

	

	8
	Meeting with Carmarthenshire County Council:
PCC met with CCC upon their request to discuss operational matters. They requested an update on the Slipway purchase. As part of the purchase CCC suggested previously that PCC share 30% of their income with CCC, this was negotiated down the 10%. During the purchase a conveyance for the land signed in 1950’s and 1982 signed by both CCC and the Secetary of State showed a right of access to the Slipway throught the CCC carpark. The conveyance shows that CCC cannot charge PCC for access going forward thus allowing PCC to control their own income. PCC suggested to CCC they do not wish for them to install barriers at the entrance to the carpark due to them needing to maintain open access at all times. PCC discussed the possibility of holding a public consultation on this matter.
There are currently works being understaken by CCC to removed wooden bollards from the entrance to the event circle situated by Caban to replace them with an automated barrier, the intention is to use this area for staff and hotel residents parking. CCC also stipulated that the use of the volley ball court was being revised and half of the area would be transformed into a crazy golf facility.


	Chair
SBG

Chair

	9
	Precept 2024:
The council discussed the Precept levels proposed for 2024. In light of the cost of living crisis, the council intend on keeping the Precept levels static at £7404.75. In 2023 this level was calculated based on £45 per household at a band D grading.
The figure of £7404.75 for the 2024/25 precept was unanimously agreed by all. 
	SBG

	10
	Warden Vacancy:
The council intend of advertising the Warden role in January 2024. Discussions led to the outcome that this role will be on a seasonal basis going forward and will run from April to end of September 2024. The council would like to advertise the position on a job share/part time basis to ensure that issues such as illness and time off are covered without leaving the beach unmanaged. The Beach vehicle will be available from a central location for the acting warden/s to use and ensure that it is only used for council purposes. The council will meet to discuss events and beach opening times to enable them to determine what hours they will be able to offer within this role and how the financial implications of this role will impact on the councils budget. 
	All


	11
	Recognition and thanks:
The Chair extended his thanks to all those involved in coordinating the Christmas event and to the community for their attendance making the event a success.

Thanks to M & P Roberts for their kind contribution following the Christmas event for funds towards the RNLI provision for 2024.

	Chair

	12
	AOB:
Streetlighting Marsh road:
The Clerk had reported the number of streetlights on Marsh road not working to CCC. When no remidial action had been implemented after a number of weeks the Clerk reported the matter again to CCC. This was escalated to Jane Tremlett. The matter has now been resolved and the lighting is functioning.

Dingle: 
A member of the public raised concerns with the activities taking place in the Dingle. PCC provided an update on the current land registration records.

Polar bear swim:

PCC have offered the use of the Beach vehicle to assist in the set up of the event on 17th December 2023. Concerns were raised about the possibility of nails being left on the beach after the use of the bonfire, a clean up was suggested and accepted by a member of the public assisting with the organisation of the event. Again, in relation to the bonfire, PCC have offered use of their barriers to surround the fire to ensure the public maintain a safe distance and PCC were advised the position of the fire would be moved back from the sea wall this year.
Christmas Lights:

A number of the motif Christmas lights are currently out of order through various locations in the village. The Clerk advised she had called out Avery Electrical this week to fix two of the lights, the issue was resolved but it would seem the lights need further attention. The Chair advised he would contact Avery Electrical to look in to the matter. Two further lights had moved position on the streetlamps, the Clerk is arranging for these lights to be re-positioned.
	Clerk
Chair

Chair

All

	15
	Date of next meeting:
to be confirmed.
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